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November 30, 2005
TO:

West Region Direct Operations

FROM:
Roger Therien



Senior Underwriting Counsel, West Region

SUBJECT:
Change in Privacy Notice – Gramm-Leach-Bliley Privacy Law



Residential Transactions Only

Our previous privacy notice has been rendered obsolete by that fact that certain LandAmerica affiliates have entered into arrangements with third parties for sharing customers’ nonpublic personal information. These arrangements provide for marketing services or joint marketing arrangements which fall within an exception to the opt-out provisions of the Gramm-Leach-Bliley privacy law. However, the Privacy Policy Notice must now contain a more detailed explanation of how we use nonpublic personal information.

For your reference, the detailed distribution guidelines from Shared Resources are attached. These are the procedures, which you should implement immediately:
1. The attached new Privacy Policy Notice must be used.

The new notice explains that nonpublic personal information may be shared for certain marketing purposes. There is a parenthetical explanation of a different California rule. You do not need to be concerned with the California rule except to know that the company will comply with it for California consumers.

2. Production Centers (or title operations delivering policies) will continue to provide the Privacy Policy Notice to individuals with each:
a. Owner’s Policy covering residential property, and

b. Loan Policy issued to an individual seller of residential property who carries back a purchase money mortgage or deed of trust.

3. Escrow operations will continue to provide the Privacy Policy Notice to individual sellers, buyers and borrowers in escrows on residential property.

The notice is to be given as soon as possible after escrow is opened.
4. STOP using the short boilerplate notice that we have been including in commitments, preliminary reports and escrow general provisions.

The boilerplate notice is no longer accurate because it states that nonpublic personal information is not shared. Although we could modify the boilerplate language to make it accurate, I believe it would make it too long and unwieldy, so we will instead rely solely on the separate notice. For your information, here is what the boilerplate notice looks like, which you will be deleting:
(DO NOT USE ANYMORE)

Privacy Notice (15 U.S.C. 6801 and 16 CFR Part 313):

We collect nonpublic personal information about you from information you provide on forms and documents and from other people such as your lender, real estate agent, attorney, [escrow] or [title company], etc. We do not disclose any nonpublic personal information about our customers or former customers to anyone, except as permitted by law. We restrict access to nonpublic personal information about you to those employees who need to know that information in order to provide products or services to you. We maintain physical, electronic and procedural safeguards that comply with federal regulations to guard your nonpublic personal information.

Applicable only to individuals and residential transactions.
The notice must be given to individuals who obtain services primarily for personal, family or household purposes. It is not necessary to provide the notice in commercial transactions or to corporations, partnerships or LLC’s. When in doubt, it is better to err on the side of caution by sending the notice when it is not needed, rather than to omitting a required notice.
